
Upgrades  taking  root  at  Al
Tahoe ball fields

This is a rendering by Design Workshop of what the Al Tahoe
ball fields are likely to look like.

By Kathryn Reed

Work will be begin this spring on a multi-use softball and
Little League field at the Al Tahoe complex in South Lake
Tahoe.

Steve Noll, who is on the Fields Advisory Committee for the
South Lake Tahoe Recreation Facilities Joint Powers Authority,
explained Jan. 24 to the JPA board how the area will be
reconfigured to allow more play to be going on at once.

The T-ball area will be moved almost due east of where it is
now.
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“The T-ball will be next to the play structures. I think it
will be a better setting than where it was next to the road,”
Noll told the board.

Multi-use turf will be laid there.

The new diamond will not have grass, which will allow for the
dual use. Plus, it will have a removable pitching mound.

With all of the changes will also come a realignment of how
the soccer field is configured. That is still going to be
decided by AYSO officials. But what soccer aficionados get out
of this is more warm-up areas.

Lake Tahoe Unified School District’s board approved the plans
Jan. 14. The district owns the land where all of this is
taking place.

Money for the project is coming from Measure R, the reworked
Measure  S  recreation  tax  that  property  owners  on  the
California  side  of  the  South  Shore  pay.

Without knowing what the bids will come in at, it’s possible
not everything will get done. For example, it would be easy to
remove a second set of bleachers and have that added when the
pot of money is replenished.

There is about $276,000 in the bank for this project and that
is what estimates have come in at to do the work.

Technically all of the work is three projects. One is the new
field, the second is relocation of the T-ball fields and the
third is upgrades to the existing two ball fields. The latter
includes fencing on Rufus Allen Boulevard and bleachers. (Here
is a PDF of the South Tahoe ball fields illustration.)

Bids  for  the  project  are  likely  to  go  out  in  April  so
construction could begin in May. Completion is expected in the
fall.
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Work could be in phases so baseball season is not interrupted.

Initial  work  will  include  removing  existing  asphalt  and
running irrigation lines. The asphalt coming out is at the two
rarely used basketball courts at the old Al Tahoe Elementary
School.  It  was  noted  when  South  Tahoe  Middle  School
renovations were done that new basketball standards were put
in there.

Noll  said  with  previous  irrigation  systems  being  pieced
together, that after work is done this summer the water lines
will all make sense and flow more smoothly.

In other news:

• Shay Navarro with the Bicycle Advisory Committee told the
JPA board that the bridges over the Upper Truckee River and
Trout Creek would be replaced this year.

• JPA board Chairwoman Norma Santiago said El Dorado County is
looking into snow removal on bike trails.

•  Bike  advisory  member  Chuck  Nelson  suggested  the  board
consider another parcel tax to up the amount collected from
property owners in order to better fund recreation projects.

• Judy Clot, board member representing Tahoe Paradise Resort
Improvement District, said at the July 25 meeting she will
have a proposal for what that area needs to improve and will
possibly  ask  for  its  $50,000  annual  allocation  to  be
increased.


